承德市 2022~2023 学年高一年级第二学期期末考试 英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在 答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9, 15.

答案是C。

1. How does the woman feel?

A. Satisfied.

B. Angry.

C. Regretful.

2. What does the man want to do?

A. Go to Alice's home.

B. See a film with Alice.

C. Have dinner with Alice.

3. When did the woman receive Lucia's invitation?

A. Yesterday afternoon. B. Yesterday evening.

C. This morning.

4. Why does Anna come to Paris?

A. To work.

B. To visit a friend.

C. To do some shopping.

5. What will the weather be like next week?

A. Rainy.

B. Sunny.

C. Cloudy.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

【高一英语 第1页(共10页)】

· 23 - 542A ·

考号

松口

闕

斑 4

张

内

本

例

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。		
6. Who is the man probably speak		
A. A teacher.	B. A boss.	C. A doctor.
7. Why does the man want to quit	his joh?	O. 11 doctor.
A. The pay is low.	This job;	
B. The work is too hard.		
C. He can't get a promotion.		
听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。		
8. What does the man like about t	he bestseller?	
A. Its color.	B. Its style.	C. Its material.
9. What does the man finally decide	de to do?	
A. Go to another shop.		
B. Try on a yellow coat.		
C. Buy a woolen sweater.	The feet of the fe	
听第8段材料,回答第10至12题		
10. Who invited the man to the pa	arty?	
A. His cousin.	B. The woman.	C. His classmate.
11. What does the woman think o	f the music?	
A. Boring.	B. Beautiful.	C. Noisy.
12. What will the speakers talk al	oout next?	
A. An English party.	B. A college.	C. Rock climbing.
听第9段材料,回答第13至16题		
13. What do we know about the v	- Mr.	
A. He felt lonely,	B. He got sick.	C. He fell over,
14. What is the woman's attitude	towards sending her father to	
A. Supportive.	B. Unsure.	C. Disapproving.
15. How old is the man's mother;	?	
	B. 57 years old.	C. 60 years old.
16. Why did the man's mother go	to the nursing home?	
A. To make friends.		
B. To enjoy professional serv	vices.	
C. To live in a pleasant envir	ronment,	
听第10段材料,回答第17至20是	v.	
17. What is the speed limit on the		
A. 25 miles an hour.	B. 35 miles an hour.	C. 55 miles an hour.
18. What is on a traffic ticket?		
A. The traffic rules.	B. The amount of fine.	C. The price of the car.
	【高一英语 第2页(共10页)】	• 23 – 542A •

- 19. What will happen if a driver receives too many traffic tickets?
 - A. He can't drive forever.
 - B. He will be put in prison.
 - C. He can't drive for some time.
- 20. How is the traffic during the rush hours?
 - A. Quite heavy.

B. Verv light.

C. Not so heavy.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Come to Adrian to Escape Heatwave

The July heatwave is coming. Here are some places to help you beat the heat and get some needed relief in Adrian.

The Bohn Pool

To provide comfort from the elements, Adrian will not charge admission to the Bohn Pool on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Young children under 9 years old must be accompanied by an adult at all times while at the pool. To contact the pool director, dial 517-264-4886.

The Splash Pad (喷水池)

The newly installed splash pad at Parish Park is open daily to the community at no cost from 9:00 am to 8:00 pm. People can cool off while enjoying the splash. Those with questions about the splash pad should call the pad director at 517-264-4807.

The Christian Family Centre

The Christian Family Centre is a good spot where people can go to get out of the heat. It is open to the public in the event of extreme weather and offers public showers, restrooms and locker rooms as well as Wi-Fi for those affected by heat and weather emergencies. To contact the centre, dial 517-263-6232

The Lenawee Intermediate School District

The Lenawee Intermediate School District offers a cooling center for those of the community who are seeking the means to stay cool during weather emergencies. Members of the community are encouraged to call ahead and check the availability of services. Calls should be placed between 8:00 am and 5:00 pm, Monday through Friday at 517-265-1709.

- 21. What can visitors enjoy in the Bohn Pool this July?
 - A. The splash all morning.
 - B. Free restrooms at all times.
 - C. The opportunity to book at any time.
 - D. Free access from Wednesday to Friday.
- 22. Which number should visitors dial if they want to take public showers?

A. 517-264-4886. B. 517-264-4807. C. 517-263-6232.

D. 517-265-1709.

23. Where is the text probably taken from?

A. An art magazine.

C. An academic paper.

B. A travel brochure.

D. A science storybook.

When Ann was 13, she was accepted into a university to study medicine. Shortly after getting the acceptance letter, she shared the exciting news on the Internet. "I graduated from high school last year at 12 years old. One year later, I was accepted into a university at 13. I'm a junior at college," she wrote. "I've worked so hard to reach my goals and realize my dreams," she added, going on to credit her mother because her mother gave Ann all her support.

"Mom, I made it," Ann wrote. "I couldn't have done it without you. You gave me every opportunity possible to be successful. You are the best mother a kid could ever ask for. You always believed in me. You allowed me space to grow and make mistakes without making me feel bad. You allowed me the opportunity to experience the world."

The teen is currently a student in two undergraduate programs studying biological sciences in two universities. She has extremely good time management skills and is very disciplined (自律的).

Ann doesn't only focus on the classroom when it comes to her education. In 2021, she became the youngest intern (实习生) ever at a government department. Ann said the dream started early for her. Her final goal is to become a flight surgeon (外科医生) and work with astronauts.

Ann's impressive achievements don't even stop there. She also founded an organization for girls of color who are interested in exploring careers in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics.

You may think you're too young to do anything. But from Ann's story, I think you need to change the view. With her effort, Ann has proved that one can do anything if they can do what they can to do what they want to.

- 24. What can we learn about Ann from paragraph 1?
 - A. She has been admitted into a university.
 - B. She wanted to show off her high school.
 - C. She was too young to go to university.
 - D. She is studying in a high school.
- 25. What does the author want to show in paragraph 2?
 - A. Ann's opportunity to succeed.
 - B. Ann's gratitude to her mother.
 - C. The stress Ann got from her parents.
 - D. The educational methods in Ann's school.
- 26. What is Ann's final aim?
 - A. To found an organization for girls.

倒

世

災

内

要

容

悶

B. To explore careers in science.

C. To work with astronauts as a surgeon.

D. To become the youngest worker in the government.

27. Which of the following can best describe Ann?

A. Adventurous and creative.

圆

答

展

K

内

纵

華

密

B. Humorous and mysterious.

C. Determined and imaginative.

D. Self-controlled and successful.

C

Just off the Florida Keys lies the world's third-largest coral reef (珊瑚礁), which was once an energetic habitat for millions of plants and animals. But an outbreak of stony coral tissue loss disease threatens to destroy 20 of the 45 species found there, including larger reef-building corals.

"This disease that is burning through the Florida Keys is an unbelievable event that is happening," said Andrew Stamper, conservation science manager at Disney's Animals, Science and Environment. "It's like a wildfire." Stamper said that would endanger Florida's fishing industry and food supply. "Unfortunately, we do not know exactly what is causing this," he said.

In order to save the reef, scientists have moved some species hundreds of miles away to a lab in Orlando. Scientists work to simulate breeding (繁殖) conditions in the lab. The conditions are exactly the same as the living conditions of the coral. The work needs a lot of care, effort and attention to detail. LED lights exactly copy the sun and moon cycles. Volunteers feed the coral in water treated to mimic its real habitat.

"This essentially is a gene bank," said Jim Kinsler, leader of SeaWorld Orlando. "We're trying to protect the genetics of these corals so that their offspring (后代) can eventually be returned back to the Florida reef area."

The task of relocating the lab grown coral to the sea is also a detailed task. Kinsler, who is part of a team of private and public partners operating the Florida Coral Rescue Center, said, "It's the first time that many of them have been involved in rescuing an entire ecosystem."

"We think the real challenge is just growing them out to a size, so we can test them in those waters, test their disease resistance (抵抗力), and then breed the successful corals by the hundreds of thousands literally," said Andrew Walker, president of the Fish & Wildlife Foundation of Florida.

28. What do we know about the Florida Keys?

A. It owns the world's largest coral reef.

B. A disease broke out among people there.

C. The world's third-largest coral reef is close to it.

D. It is now the habitat of millions of plants and animals.

29. What do Andrew Stamper's words mean?

A. The root of the disease is unclear.

- B. A wildfire broke out in the Florida Keys.
- C. The disease will spread across the Earth.
- D. The disease has caused a great loss to the locals.
- 30. What does the underlined word "simulate" in paragraph 3 probably mean?
 - A. Copy.

as

- B. Contrast.
- C. Escape.
- D. Feature.
- 31. What is the purpose of the research according to Andrew Walker?
 - A. To restore the coral in the lab.
 - B. To sell the coral in the normal size.
 - C. To make more people involved in protecting the ecosystem.
 - D. To produce masses of disease-resistant coral back to the sea.

D

As long as there has been the celebration of Christmas, there have been discussions about when is the right time to start decorating. Though there is no right time, it has been proved that the earlier you decorate for Christmas, the happier you are. Some people think that December 1st is the correct time to start decorating for Christmas, but is there such a thing?

A study done by the *Journal of Environmental Psychology* states: While no one day is better than any others, the earlier you decide to decorate for Christmas, the happier you are. Neighbors see people who decorate for Christmas early as being more friendly and cheerful than those who decorate for Christmas late, or not at all.

The Christmas season means many different things for many different people, and in most cases, the feelings are positive. Seeing the bright lights and multi-colored baubles (圣诞树装饰球) brings many people feelings of joy and nostalgia (怀旧).

While nowadays Christmas trees are decorated with electric lights and glass baubles, things weren't so different 200 years ago. In those days, trees would be decorated with dried fruits, wrapped candies, as well as garlands (花环) made from popcorn and small berries, and everything would be lit up with lots of candles.

Now, presents are usually kept under the tree, but then, the presents were the decorations. The fruit and candies that so beautifully decorated the trees of the past would be taken down and handed out among the children at the end of the night. For some of the children in less wealthy households, this was often the only candy they would receive all year and so it was always a special occasion.

So, while it may strike people as too early to see decorated houses in November, the people that put up those decorations are just trying to spread their Christmas cheer.

- 32. How does the author introduce the topic of the text?
 - A. By telling a sad story.
 - B. By raising an argument.
 - C. By making a definition.
 - D. By stating an odd event.

- 33. What decorations did people use for Christmas 200 years ago?
 - A. Dried fruits and wrapped candies.
 - B. Electric lights and glass baubles.
 - C. Garlands made from fresh flowers.
 - D. Presents piled under the tree.
- 34. How would people deal with the decorations in old days?
 - A. They would leave them untouched.
 - B. They would pile them under the tree.
 - C. They would get them down and give them to kids.
 - D. They would take them down and put them aside for the next year.
- 35. What is the best title for the text?
- A. Christmas decorations, kids' favorite presents
- B. The development of the Christmas decorations
 - C. The new decorations for Christmas will make people happier
 - D. People putting up Christmas decorations earlier tend to be happier

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Throughout history, generations of humans have passed down their collective wisdom. Learning from the wisdom of great people can benefit you of all ages. __36__

- Promote self-love. The first step in learning from great people's wisdom is to explore the power of loving yourself. 37 And it can build a strong sense of self-worth. That's why it is important to understand the importance of self-care. Taking this time for yourself can help you to recharge and restore your physical, mental and emotional well-being.
- ___38__ Learning to trust your awareness is an important part of learning from great people's wisdom. Listening to your inner voice can help you to make right decisions. These decisions match your values and beliefs. Building confidence in yourself and your decisions can help you to make choices that are right for you without worrying about what others may think.
- Build self-respect. Create stepping stones towards your great confidence. 39 These qualities are important for success in life for all ages. You can build self-respect through gratitude diaries, thinking of yourself as a friend, learning to accept a praise and loving yourself.
- Resilience (韧性) is key. Accept that failure is a natural part of life, but it can also be a source of strength and growth if you treat it with resilience. 40 And while they can cause other problems, they can also provide an opportunity for growth if you choose to face them with courage and determination. Change your mindset towards growth and resilience in order to see what happens for the greater good.
 - A. Believe in yourself.
 - B. Establish moral values.

- C. You may face many challenges in your life.
- D. When you achieve success, share it with your friends.
- E. You can use it to help direct your life in the following ways.
- F. Promoting self-love can help you appreciate your unique talents.
- G. Recognizing your power can help you strengthen confidence and self-respect.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

5

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

On a busy Thursday morning, Hill, a wildlife rescuer received an odd call while at work.

A baby deer was reportedly 41 under an empty house and appeared to be in pain. Without 42, Hill dropped everything and rushed to the scene. The people present were all 43 to bring the animal to safety.

Upon arriving, Hill prepared to climb 25 feet through mud and dirt under the house. With a flashlight in her hand, she began her __44__ mission. She made her way through the __45__. In the weak light, she noticed the deer seemed unmoving and artificial. Despite her __46__, she decided to continue working, __47__ by the onlookers (旁观者), who cheered her on.

When Hill finally <u>48</u> the deer, she found it wasn't a real one at all. <u>49</u>, it was a plastic toy. A bit silly as she felt, she was eventually <u>50</u> to confirm that no animal was in danger. <u>51</u> being covered in dire after the unexpected mission, she felt relaxed and just laughed at herself, "It is foolish of me to <u>52</u> the toy for a living deer." But the incident showed a strong sense of <u>53</u> of a local wildlife rescuer to save the animal. "It is our duty to rescue the animals in need. Indeed, we often <u>54</u> to do some training. So I just regard this as a practice course," she added. The experience served as a reminder that the contributions of wildlife rescuers should be <u>55</u> and supported.

41. A. killed	B. employed	C. trapped	D
	27		D. monitored
42. A. hesitation	B. escape	C. agreement	D. gratitude
43. A. curious	B. eager	C. unwilling	D. unhurried
44. A. launch	B. publish	C. collection	D. rescue
45. A. midnight	B. darkness	C. clinic	D. bush
46. A. fitness	B. failure	C. doubt	D. disappointment
47. A. inspired	B. defended	C. confused	D. frightened
48. A. fed	B. hid	C. harmed	D. reached
49. A. Instead	B. Therefore	C. Previously	D. Especially
50. A. annoyed	B. relieved	C. sensitive	D. upset
51. A. In case of	B. In memory of	C. In spite of	
52. A. buy	B. prepare	C. exchange	D. In place of
53. A. responsibility	B. belonging		D. mistake
coponsibility	D. belonging	C. loss	D. despair

例

世

災

内

敗

答

悶

54. A. pretend B. need C. hate D. reject
55. A. ignored B. limited C. celebrated D. researched

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The three astronauts, __56_ played a key role in completing the Tiangong space station, shared their experiences and feelings with __57_ public on Friday in the first news conference after their orbital journey.

Chen recalled that he and his teammates met their fellow astronauts in the Shenzhou XV flight inside the Tiangong station. "We had paid much attention 61 the news about the Shenzhou XV mission and the astronauts several days before they set out. When their spacecraft was 62 (actual) launched, we were watching the live broadcast and we were so happy that we kept clapping our 63 (hand) for a long time."

In the hours before their spacecraft arrived at the station, Chen and his teammates were supposed to have a sleep but none of them really went to bed because they were too 64 (excite) to feel sleepy. The moment Chen was about 65 (open) the hatch (允许) after their spacecraft connected with the space station, he saw them through the window and waved his hand to welcome them back. It was the first time that six Chinese had been in a space station at the same time.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,在你市举办的"国际美食文化节"活动中,你结识了交换生朋友 Mike。请你给他写一封邮件,内容包括

- 1. 回忆活动经历;
- 2. 邀请他来家里做客。

注意:

题

答

展

K

内

张

本

級

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Mike,

Yours, Li Hua 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

My dad is a helpful police officer and I respect him very much. In his spare time, he likes volunteering to give lectures on law to the children in our community.

I remember my father took a special care of a family made up of a struggling single father, Jack, and his three sons. The elder boys seemed kind and understanding while the youngest boy, Tom, was naughty and wild. When helping Jack in life and work, my father always taught his children to obey the law.

During one visit, my dad and Jack had a deep conversation. During their talk, Jack expressed his concern about the future of his youngest boy, and said, "As we know, Tom is a clever boy, but he is too competitive. He always behaves badly at school. For some reason, he fought with his classmate again yesterday. I don't know how to deal with him." Obviously, he felt powerless to guide Tom. So, he asked for my father's advice and ideas. "Will you allow your boy to leave the city for a few days? I want to take him to spend the summer with my son in the suburbs (深区) of our hometown." My dad offered the only solution he could think of on the spot. However, Jack agreed and was grateful to my father.

My dad decided that it would be good for Tom to see another side of family life, which he had never been experiencing. Then he discussed the plan with me. I couldn't agree more.

When the summer vacation came, we had a new member, Tom, in our family. Although we seemed very unfamiliar to him, he had no trouble adapting to the new home environment. Amazingly, we found that he was an honest and open boy and got along well with the whole family. He seemed to like playing in the backyard and particularly enjoyed swimming in the pool. Wherever my father went, he took both of us with him. It wasn't long before Tom and I became good friends. I felt so lucky to have him with me, and I even shared everything interesting with him.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

My father took Tom and I to participate in all kinds of activities.

Back to his own home, Tom seemed to be a different person,

密

世

災

内

K

敗

答

悶